
 
 

 
 

Prayers for the people. 

Parkview Manor (Ellsworth) – Martha Kruse 
Susan Mullinix      Shirley Huisman     Pauline Ailts 

Thank you to Tim Wendt for leading us in worship this morning.  

Bread of Life August Food Donation is Peanut Butter and Jelly. 
Please place it on the table in the fellowship hall by September 24. 
Bread of Life in George served 40 households, 90 adults, and 71  
children in August. 
 
Be sure to check out the invites to Zion Presbyterian’s 125th anniversary 
celebration today. The invites are posted on our bulletin boards by each 
entrance. 
 
You are invited out to a community prayer and worship service happening on 
September 24th at 6:30pm at First Baptist Church outside of George. This is an 
opportunity to gather as believers from the local area churches, to worship 
together, and to turn to God in prayer. Afterwards, we’ll enjoy some delicious 
treats! We hope to see you there! 
 
Do you enjoy listening to inspirational Christian music? If so, please mark 
your calendars for “An Evening of Praise” on October 6. Bible League 
International (BLI) Ambassadors are sponsoring a music concert at the B.J. 
Haan Auditorium at Dordt University in Sioux Center, Iowa beginning at 
7:00pm. The groups that will be performing are Four for Him, the Klaasens, 
and Ensemble Royale. There will also be a featured six-handed piano 
arrangement performed by Trio BDT. A free will offering will be taken for BLI. 
This year BLI is celebrating it’s 85th anniversary. Every $5.00 raised will cover 
the cost of putting a Bible written in a language they can understand in the 
hands of people around the world. Please invite your friends and family to “An 
Evening of Praise.” Everyone is welcome! 
 
 
 Bulletin announcements – if you have an announcement you would 
like placed in the bulletin for the week, please email it to 
bethelbulletin1@gmail.com by noon on Thursday. 
 
 
 

 
 
Contact:                  Scott Van Ravenswaay, Pastor   
                                              email: scott.vanravenswaay@gmail.com 
                                                            Church & Study: 712-479-2339                      
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Prelude 
Bell Ringing 

Welcome 
Announcements 
Call to Worship 

 
Hymn of Praise 

He’s God the Whole World in His Hands #43 
 

We Greet One Another 
Children’s Message: 

 
Special Music: Amy Labat 

Congregational Prayer 
 

Hymn of Preparation 
All Hail the Power #68 

 
Prayer of Preparation 

Scripture 
Message 

 
 Hymn of Response:  

The Church’s One Foundation #115 
Doxology #623 

Offertory Prayer 
*Benediction 

10:00 AM                            Morning Worship 

And we know that God causes all things to work together for good to those who love 
God, to those who are called according to His purpose. 

Romans 8:28 

September Circles:    Visiting-Love       Flowers-Pease      Outreach-Joy 
 
Kitchen Committee: September through December: 
Nancy Drenth, Becky Stubbe, Dawn Meester, Geraldine Hassebroek 
 
Special Music: 
September 17: Amy Labat 
September 24: Children’s Choir 
 
 
Mowing Schedule: 
 
 
CALENDAR 
Sunday, September 17 
For your convenience today’s Service is posted on our Facebook page, 
our website and on YouTube! (On YouTube search: Bethel Reformed 
Church Rural Little Rock live) 
 
 
Wednesday, September 20: BWM meeting at 7:00pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Consistory: 
Deacons: Kenneth DeBoer-Property, Greg Huisman-Music, 
Ward Huisman-Finance, Jason Jansma-Christian Education 
Elders: Gene DeBeer-Worship, Lyndon Drenth-Congregational Care, 
LeRoy Hassebroek-Vice President, Clayton Huisman-Clerk 
Pastor: Scott Van Ravenswaay 

September 17, 2023 


